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U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 

Region V 
Suite 202, Walnut Creek Plaza 
1990 North California Boulevard 
Walnut Creek, California 95696 

Attention: R. H. Engelken, Director 

Gentlemen: 

Subject: IE Bulletin 80-16 
Docket Nos. 50-361 and 50-362 
San Onofre Nuclear Generating Station 

Units 2 and 3 

The subject bulletin, forwarded by an NRC letter dated June 27, 

1980, discusses potential problems with misapplication of Rosemount Models 

1151 and 1152 pressure transmitters utilizing either "A" or "D" output 

codes and requests facilities to determine whether or not these transmitters 

are used in any safety-related applications.  

Both the NSSS vendor (Combustion Engineering) and A/E (Bechtel 

Power Corporation) informed SCE that none of the subject transmitters are 

used or planned for use in safety-related applications at San Onofre Units 

2 and 3.  

Additionally, per the request found in the letter forwarding this 

bulletin, it is estimated that a total of 75 manhours (both technical and 

administrative and including NSSS vendor,A/E, and SCE manhours), were 

expended in examining the scopes of supply and preparing this response.  
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Should you have any questions or require additional clarification, 

please contact me.  

Very truly yours, 

cc: Director, Division of Reactor 
Operations Inspection 
Office of Inspection and Enforcement 
NRC 
Washington, D. C. 20555 

R. Pate, USNRC Site 
Inspector, S0 2/3


